
The Village Quilter 
Guild Programs and Workshops, 2013… 
Workshop sign up contact:   Ruby Hoffman   760-728-7504 

Sue Rasmussen                Quilt Artist & Teacher 
 
Thursday -  February 7, 2013   Lecture 
A Desperate Housewife’s Quilt Journey 
In this humorous presentation, Sue shares 25 – 30 of her recent quilts, delighting the audience with   
stories that will make everyone giggle. Sue takes you through her development as a quiltmaker with her 
beautifully machine quilted and intricately pieced quilts. She discusses several quilts in detail: the      
importance of design elements, color, fabric choices, quilting patterns and the inspiration for her quilts. 
 
Saturday  - February 9, 2013 Work shop 
Curved Paper Pieced Flying Geese 
 
 Level: Beg/Intermediate to advanced: confident in paper piecing. 
 Students immediately move beyond the basic paper pieced geese by 
 adding a dramatic twist to them and design a small quilt (18” x 24”) with 
 curved flying geese. Students will learn how to design, draw, measure, 
 and sew the pattern in class. Sue will discuss in detail many of the options 
 available for using curved flying geese as borders or central design 
 elements. Sue shares many secret tricks to paper piecing. This class is fun! 
 It will open up new horizons to curved paper foundation piecing. 
 

 
Martie Winkelman 
 
Thursday   March 7, 2013 
Martie, a San Diego native, will present many of her quilts and  
beautiful wearable art. She will have many stories to tell and will  
give you lots of ideas for your future quilts and wearables. 
 

Saturday   March 9, 2013 
One of a Kind Vest 
 
This will be a fun Saturday workshop as we make a vest from a pattern of our choice and let the creative 
sessions begin.  Martie will guide us through different techniques and show us fabric manipulation..  We 
will be quilting, embellishing and embroidering on these “One of a Kind Vest.” 
Then we will have our own fashion show at the April meeting. 
 
 
 
Please remember: 
 Workshops will be held at: Fallbrook Senior Center, 399 Heald Lane, Fallbrook CA 
9am to 3pm   Please have yourself ready to start at 9am 
$30 for members and $40 for non members…   Bring lunch and drink or a dish to share for potluck 
                                                                                                                                                                                 
Contact Ruby Hoffman  760-728-7504 or quiltingruby@hotmail.com 
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     Newsletter Scoop 
By the 15th of each month 
Please send your submissions                     
for the next Newsletter to 
Diane Trappen   
Email:  quiltdlt@aol.com 
 Phone:  760-723-7718    Thanks ..  

Wow...2013 is here and we are now planning for our November 2013 Quilt Show. Sandy Scott and 
her Quilt Show Committee have done a wonderful job of getting us organized for the Quilt Show. It 
takes many hands to get the job done well. If you haven’t already volunteered for a task at the Quilt 
Show, please take time to review the various options, and volunteer for a task that fits! 
     
At our January meeting, Mary Tabar certainly gave us an opportunity to “expand our quilting              
techniques”...just imagine cutting up perfectly good fabric into small pieces, sewing it back together 
into a pleasing arrangement, and then bleaching portions of the fabric to achieve a new look...that’s 
a different twist! Mary shared her beautiful quilts which reflected her unique photography and 
bleaching techniques. In addition her workshop was challenging, very relaxed and fun...Thanks 
Mary for sharing your creative talents with us! 
 
I forgot to announce at our last meeting that the raffle for the Mongolian Quilt which was held at the   
December meeting generated $226 in income. Thanks to all of you who supported this raffle...first 
by donating the money to purchase the quilt and second by buying raffle tickets! A special thanks to     
Betty Hall for taking charge of selling the raffle tickets. 
 
As your president, I am looking for input and ideas about how we can improve upon our meetings,     
programs, workshops, and other activities. I’d love to hear from you. If your Friendship Group would 
like to have me attend one of your meetings to hear your ideas please give me a call. The Executive 
Board is definitely open to incorporating “new” ways of doing things - this is your guild and we’d like 
to do whatever we can to insure that our activities meet the interests and needs of our members. 
 
The time is approaching quickly when we will need to identify candidates for Executive Board,          
Committee Chairs, and Co-Chairs for 2013/2014. We will be forming a Nominating Committee soon 
so that we can get this important task completed. If you are interested in serving on the Nominating     
Committee, or in a specific capacity on the Board or a Committee please let me know. 
 
Next month Sue Rasmussen will be our featured speaker and workshop leader. You may want to 
take a moment to look at her website www.suerasmussenquilts.com/ to see some of her beautiful 
quilts. Check out the unique ways she has incorporated Flying Geese into her quilts! Hope to see 
you at the February meeting! 

 
Wishing You the Very Best for 2013 - Rosalie Mikelson 
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News from your Executive Board 
 
At our meeting on January 8th the members of the board: 
 
1. Voted to change our meeting and workshop schedule for 2013 /2014 as follows: 

1. The July Guild Meeting will be on the second Thursday, July 11th - workshop                            
will be on July 13th. 

2. The August Guild Meeting will be on the second Thursday, August 8th - workshop will be on 
August 10th. 

3. We will have no workshops in October and November. 
4. January 2014 Guild Meeting will be on the second Thursday, January 9th. 

 
Be sure to mark these changes on your calendar....Also our Quilt Show is  scheduled for the 2nd 
weekend in November - November 8th & 9th. 
 
2. Decided to participate in the “California Guilds’ Award-Winning Traditional Quilts” 
 special exhibit at the 2013 International Quilt Festival/Long Beach. 

 
3. Voted to revise the 2012-2013 Budget as follows: 

1. Increase expense budget for Legal Consultation to $5,000. 
2. Decrease budgeted income in 2012-2013 to $1,946.* 

 
* Note that the original budgeted income for Opportunity Quilt ticket sales was $4200. The     
actual income from the sale of 2012-2013 Opportunity Quilt tickets is $3,465; Of this total, 
$1,519 was received prior to July 1, 2012 and therefore was posted as income to the 2011-2012 
budget. The $1,946 is ticket sales    income that was received on/or after July 1, 2012 and has 
been credited to the 2012-2013 budget. 

 
This year our Guild has been presented with some unexpected challenges. Your Executive Board has 
decided to secure the services of an attorney who specializes in laws affecting non-profit organizations, 
as we must take steps to insure that our Guild is operating in a manner that is compliant with both State 
and Federal Laws. A copy of the revised budget is in this newsletter. 
 

FOOD DRIVE — January, February & March 
 
Please bring donations for the Fallbrook Food Pantry.  During the months of Jan, Feb and March we will trade 
you two tickets to put into the Monthly Birthday Table Drawing for bringing two items to donate.   
 
 Here is a partial list, you can also check out their website: www.fallbrookfoodpantry.org 

to see how else you might help them out. 


 Beef Stew Chicken Stew , Chili, Tuna, Lentil Soup, Peanut butter,                                       
Nutritional Drinks for  Seniors (i.e. Ensure), all Canned Fruits and                                    
Vegetables, Pastas and pasta sauce, Canned and bottled juices, Dried                                      
beans and peas, Breakfast cereals and oatmeal. 

 
 Thanks for helping out!              Susie and Jewell 
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FALLBROOK QUILT GUILD 2012-2013 REVISED BUDGET - 

January 10, 2013 

      

  

2012-2013 
Budgeted 

Income 

2012-2013 
Budgeted 
Expenses      

Block of the Month        300.00         200.00       

Challenge Project                -             50.00       

Quilts of Love                -        1,750.00       

Cup and a Quarter        500.00           10.00       

Donation                -                   -         

Door Prizes        500.00           10.00       

Historian                -             30.00       

Hospitality                -           375.00       

Library                -             75.00       

Membership     2,750.00         300.00       

Monthly Drawing        600.00           10.00       

Newsletter:                -                   -         

Advertising        300.00                 -         

Distribution                -           375.00       

Printing                -           650.00       

Website Host Fee                -                   -         

Ways & Means                -           200.00        

Opport. Quilt 2012-2013 - Flowers in the 
Night  1,946.00*    

 *Plus $1,519 income posted to 2011-2012 Treas-
urer's Report.  Total receipts collected equal $3,465.  

Opport. Quilt 2013-2014 - Design & 
Construct                -           700.00        

Scholarship & Grants                -        1,500.00       

Sunshine                -             50.00       

Workshops/Programs:     4,000.00    10,000.00       

Lectures (incl exps):          

Workshops:          

Space Rental                -        1,500.00       

Quilt Show 2013                -           500.00       

Mongolian Quilt        150.00                 -         

Operating Expenses          

Directory                -           400.00       

Insurance (SCCQG)                -           500.00       

Legal                -        5,000.00       

Exempt Status Filing Fee          850.00       

Meeting Room                -        2,090.00       

Miscellaneous                -           200.00       

PO Box                -             46.00       

Treasurer                -           100.00       

SCCQG                -           250.00       
TOTALS     9,100.00    27,721.00        
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HOSPITALITY 
Ladies, 
 
Hope that your New Year is going well!  The cold streak has certainly increased my pleasure  
at having hand quilting tasks to accomplish!  Even an unfinished quilt is most satisfying to  
snuggle up with. 
 
Thank you to the ‘rookies’ who gave us wonderful treats for our January meeting.  Most of the                            
group had never brought goodies before and I think they did quite well by us at that mini-feast!                              
And, thank you to an additional few who just spontaneously brought in treats.  (Of course we were all looking to 
rid ourselves of those extra-calorie dishes by offering them up to others!) 
 
A great list of ‘veterans’ are signed up to bring dishes for February, so I’m sure we will continue the year being 
well provided for.  (I’ll give you a call/email to remind you who you are!) 
 
I was remiss in thanking the folks/groups that gave us prizes for our Table Decorating challenge in December.  
Please visit and thank—our very own Quilter’s Cottage for their generous donation, one of our local Mary Kay 
consultants, Margaret Leonelli (www.marykay.com/margaret/en-US /pages/default.aspx) - she lives on        
Stage coach right by the high school, and the lovely ladies/sisters—Tricia, Elisha and Gina at Bello Lei Salon 
located on Beech St. 
 
I’ll be sending around blank pages at the meeting with your chance to sign up for the next few months.  Please 
get your creative juices flowing for what tasty treats you might want to share. 
 
Thanks to you all,          Susie and Jewell 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 January 24 thru 27,  2013 

 
ROAD TO CALIFORNIA QUILTER’S CONFERENCE AND SHOWCASE —“THE BEST IN THE WEST” 

 
AT THE ONTARIO CONVENTION CENTER, ONTARIO, CA —JANUARY 24 THRU 27,  2013 

SHOW HOURS AND GENERAL ADMISSION 
THURSDAY—SATURDAY     9 AM TO 6 PM — SUNDAY   10 TO 3:30 

 
ONLINE REGISTRATION FOR CLASSES  IS NOW OPEN —CLASSES BEGIN JANUARY 21 ………..     

Saturday, January 19, 2013 at 1:00PM 
 

DOCENT TOUR AT PCPA 
 
Creative Inspiration—A showcase exhibit by SAQA 
 
Learn more about 33 textual artists, showing 60 pieces at Poway Center for the Performing Arts — 
 15498 Espola Road, — Poway, CA 92064 —  858-476-4657 
 
Lunch after Docent Tour at Poway Hamburger Factory, 14122 Midland Rd, Poway 
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Time to gear up for the Textile Boutique 
 
It’s time to get busy making things to sell in our new Textile Boutique at the quilt                                       
show this November.   
 
Materials needed---bring to next meeting 
We need a bunch of donated materials to create wonderful stuff to sell. We                                             
especially need jeans to make Christmas stockings and really cool tote bags.  
 
Please bring any and all of the following to the next FQG meeting: 

Denim jeans---all sizes from kids, teens, women’s and men’s jeans 
Pillow forms (hanging around in your closets) 14”, 16”, 18” or 20” 
Pairs of coordinated 10” squares of fabric (leftover layer cake squares are great!) 
Lots of 5” squares to use in making yo yo’s---even better please make small yo yo’s to donate---

especially in fall or Christmas fabrics 
Christmas fabric yard goods 
Any nice yard goods 

 
Please bring jeans and other materials to next FQG meeting or contact Lou Cobb for pickup. 
 
Finished items 
Anything you want to donate that is a handmade textile item. Bring them to the next meeting and deposit 
them at the Textile Boutique table in the back or give to Lou Cobb or Pam Wright. 
 
Workshops 
If you like the camaraderie of working with others to create fun stuff, we are hosting workshops from    
9 am to 3 pm on the following dates: 

JAN 31 (Thursday) Lou Cobb’s house 
FEB 1 (Friday) Lou Cobb’s house 
FEB 15 (Friday) Lou Cobb’s house 
MAR 8 (Friday ) Pam Wright’s house 

 
To sign up, please contact Lou Cobb at 760-728-6164 (home) or 760-689-5076 (cell), email: 
louise.cobb@yahoo.com. 

“Calling all UGLY fabrics” 

Please present yourself to Ruby Hoffman at the February or March Meeting.  

So that she may give you to a special quilter at the April meeting. 

The special quilter will make you into something pretty to be shown at the June 
meeting.  

Then there will be voting and prizes.. 

So come on all UGLY fabrics and see what can become of you. 
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The Woman’s Club of Lakeside is sponsoring their  28th annual quilt  
and Boutique Show, on March 8th and 9th, 2013. 

 

We are inviting your Guild to enter their quilted  items in our show.  
There is no fee to display the items and each will receive a participation  
ribbon. 
 

We would appreciate having you put this information  in your Feb. newsletter 
and asking your president to announce our show at your February meeting. 
 

Last year’s new location was such a success that we will again be at the         
Veteran’s Memorial Building (V.F.W. Post), located at 12650 Lindo Lane,   
Lakeside, CA 92040. There is plenty of parking and space for more quilts. 

 

If you need more information please contact me:    

Yrene Q. Woods        (619) 561-1028. 

Quilt by 
GraceErrea 

Please help us with the 2013 Quilt Show: Quilted Treasures 
 
At the January meeting, we showcased our plans for the next quilt show.  If you missed that 
meeting or didn’t get one of the handouts, the  presentation and the 5-page list of the commit-
tees, are posted on our Fallbrook Quilt Guild website: 
 http://www.fallbrookquiltguild.com/quilt-shows.html 
 
We are very excited about our next show. We still need many volunteers to help us make this 
the best show ever. Many of you have already volunteered to help---thank you. If you have 
not yet volunteered, please take a look at the list of committees to see where we still need 
help:  http://www.fallbrookquiltguild.com/documents/2013%20Volunteers.pdf  
then contact Sandy Scott to sign up: (760) 723-5579 or email sandy.scott2010@gmail.com.  
 
Lou Cobb also still needs a co-chair to help her with publicity. She will lead the way but 
needs a detail-oriented person to help her starting this month through September. You can 
reach her at (760) 689-5076 or louise.cobb@yahoo.com. 
 
Summary of next show 
 
Show name: Quilted Treasures 
Setup: Thursday November 7, 2013 
Show: Friday and Saturday, November 8 and 9, 2013, 10 AM to 4 PM 
Where: SunRise Christian Fellowship, 463 S. Stage coach Lane, Fallbrook 
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    FQG Library News 
   Library Committee Members: 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Reminder:  Books checked-out are to be returned the following month at the Guild Meeting.  Thank you. 

Don’t forget to visit the cart with “free” donated magazines for you to take and enjoy.  If you have any Quilt  
magazines you have finished reading and you don’t want to throw them away; bring them to the FQG library table 
for someone else to take and enjoy. 
 
The FQG Library includes a few Reading books that you are welcome to borrow.  We have books in our Library 
written by Jennifer Chiaverini, Earlene Fowler and Marie Bostwick. 
 

Book(s) Donated 
Quilting Books Donated: 

Geometric Patchwork Patterns, by: Carol Belanger Grafton 
Hit the Pavement, by: Lyn Oser Mann 
Crooked Cabin Quilts, by: Pat Sloan 

A Circle of Friends, a book of friendship quilts, by: Mary Andra Holmes & Nancy J Shamy 
Rock-A-Bye Baby Quilts, Published by: Oxmoor House, Inc. & Leisure Arts, Inc. 

Once Upon a Quilt, by: Celine Blanchard Mahler 
Home for Christmas, by: Nancy J Martin & Sharon Stanley 

Baltimore Album Quilts, Historic Notes & Antique Pattern’s, by: Elly Lienkiewicz 
Baltimore Beauties & Beyond, by: Elly Lienkiewicz 

Quilting to Go Published, by: House of White Birches 
Glorious Patchwork, by: Kaffe Fassett with Liza Prior Lucy 

A Patchwork Alphabet, by: Eileen Westfall 
Quilt Visions 2004, by: Quilt San Diego/Quilt Visions 

World of Crafts Quilting, by: Laurie Swim 
 

Reading Books Donated: 
 a single thread  by: Marie Bostwick 
a thread of truth  by: Marie Bostwick 

February Featured Subjects 
 

Appliqué Quilting 
Christmas Quilting 

Quick Quilting 
Baby Quilts 

Wearable Quilting 
Reading Books 

 

    Quilts of Love 
 
 Happy New Year to all of you quilters!  Hope you are all geared up for a new year of quilting!  We are up 
to 71 quilts – almost a third of our goal of 250 for our 25th year!  Pick up a kit at the next meeting or if you have 
your own design but need material see us at our table (or call Connie 760-518-9076)  No time to make a whole 
quilt? – check out Barb A.’s design next month and help by  making  just 1 block. 
 

Thanks to the following quilters for January: 
  Linda Flynn (2) 
  Rosalie Mikelson                                                                                                                                 
  Diane Parker 
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Store Hours:  Monday-Saturday 10AM to 5PM           Closed Sunday 
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THE VILLAGE QUILTER 
FALLBROOK QUILT GUILD 

P.O. BOX 1704 
FALLBROOK, CA 92088 

Website 
www.fallbrookquiltguild.com  

DON’T FORGET… 

FQG name tag 
Block of the month  
Show and tell quilts 
Quilts of Love 
Library books due 
Door prizes by  Feb birthday girls  

Greet guests, invite a friend 

Chat with new people and            
show them around! 

Next Meeting:  Thur., Feb 7 at 
6:30pm at the Fallbrook   
Community Center.  Corner of 
Fallbrook Street and Heald. 
 

            FEBRUARY 
 
3 Jessie Lee 
4 Kathy McKernan 
8 Floyce Royer 
10 Sharon Walters 
11 Carol Harpin 
13 Irene Althaus 
16 Barbara Vajda 
20 Pamela Parkman 
21 Pamela Wright 
25 Diane Miller 
28 Sarah Sandor 
 
 

HAPPY VALENTINES DAY 


